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The Smithsonian Institution (the Smithsonian) receives quarterly rebates as part of its participation in 
the U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) SmartPay program.1  Rebates are monetary payments 
to agencies/organizations based on the dollar or “spend” volume during a specified time period that can 
be used to directly fund and support mission-critical efforts.     

For the fiscal years 2017 through 2022, the Smithsonian received nearly $2.7 million in rebate 
payments.  Proper management is critical to ensuring that rebates are returned to the appropriation or 
account from which they were expended.  The Smithsonian uses two funding sources to make 
purchases: federal funds and trust funds.  Rebates returning to federal fund accounts are subject to 
different statutory and regulatory requirements than rebates returning to trust fund accounts.  The 
Smithsonian’s rebates are remitted as a single quarterly check and do not distinguish the original 
funding source.  For more background information, see Attachment I.     

The Smithsonian Office of the Inspector General (OIG) conducted this audit to assess the extent to 
which the Smithsonian has developed and implemented written policies, procedures, or guidance for 
rebates received from the GSA SmartPay program and the extent to which these funds are spent in 
accordance with applicable laws, regulations, and guidance.  Our methodology was to review written 
policies, procedures, and guidance for the rebate payments and determine how the Smithsonian 
managed rebates.  For a detailed description of OIG’s objectives, scope, and methodology, see  
Attachment II.  

                                                
1 Established in 1998, the GSA SmartPay program is the world’s largest government charge card and commercial 
payment solutions program, providing services to more than 560 federal agencies, organizations, and Native 
American tribal governments.  It enables authorized government employees to make purchases on behalf of the 
federal government in support of their agency/organization’s mission.   
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OIG’s Mission Our mission is to promote the efficiency, effectiveness, and 

integrity of the Smithsonian Institution’s programs and 

operations through independent and objective audits and 

investigations and to keep stakeholders fully and currently 

informed. 

Reporting Fraud, 
Waste, and Abuse to 
OIG Hotline 

OIG investigates allegations of waste, fraud, abuse, gross 
mismanagement, employee and contractor misconduct, and 
criminal and civil violations of law that have an impact on 
Smithsonian Institution programs and operations. 
 
If requested, anonymity is assured to the extent permitted 
by law.  Although you may remain anonymous, we 
encourage you to provide us with your contact information.  
The ability to gather additional information from you may be 
the key to effectively pursuing your allegation. 
 
To report fraud and other serious problems, abuses, and 
deficiencies, you can do one of the following: 
 
Call 202-252-0321. 
 
Send an email to:  oighotline@oig.si.edu. 
 
Visit OIG’s website:  https://www.si.edu/oig. 
 
Write to:  
Office of the Inspector General 
Smithsonian Institution 
P.O. Box 37012, MRC 524  
Washington, D.C. 20013-7012. 

Obtaining Copies of 
Reports 

To obtain copies of our reports, go to OIG’s website: 
https://www.si.edu/oig or the Council of the Inspectors 
General on Integrity and Efficiency’s website: 
https://oversight.gov. 


